

CADBURY AT LEWES AFTERNOON EXCHANGE July 11, 2017

Carol Holzman, Executive Director, opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and thanking them for coming. She said that Chuck Rendulic, Director of Support Services, would usually provide an update on his areas, but he is on vacation and will be back on Monday. Carol said that she did ask that the groundskeepers take care of pruning some plants that were growing above the windowsills.

Carol said that she recently spoke with Liz Carpenter, the Dietician. Liz expressed that at the last meeting she focused so much on what we shouldn't eat and wants to come back in the fall to provide information on foods we can eat.

On Friday, we will be having our Butterfly Release. Residents and staff may purchase a butterfly for \$10 each. We are having a picnic BBQ that starts at 11:30. After that, we will have a moment of silence and then release the butterflies. It's a very spiritual and special event. Carol said that Cadbury is providing lunch for both staff and residents and she has some games for everyone to play – shuffleboard, corn hole and Frisbee can. If residents wish to purchase a butterfly, there are only 12 left. Residents may contact Jean Carpenter or complete a form at the Front Desk.

The Independent Living census is 118 for 90% occupancy. Assisted Living is 73% occupancy but we've just hired a full-time AL Admissions & Outreach Coordinator to help with the census. The Skilled Unit census is at 38 or 95% occupied.

The Marketing Department is going through some transitions. Georgiann Deist, the AL Admissions Coordinator was working part time, 3 days per week. We need the position to be full-time and Georgiann was not able to commit to full time, so we hired Tina Foskey. Tina worked as the Social Worker When Meg Havens was on maternity leave. Chris Dwyer has resigned and is moving to a community outside Philadelphia. Nan Steiman is retiring to spend more time with her grandchildren. Nan has been the matriarch of our community and will be missed. After the Butterfly Event, we will have cake and give everyone an opportunity to say goodbye and wish them all farewell.

Carol explained that when residents move into Cadbury, we have insurance for structures, but do not have insurance for the contents. She encouraged residents to purchase renter's insurance or contents policy.

We don't have any new information on the affiliation with Springpoint other than it is still going to happen. It may be August 1st or September 1st, so please be patient. David Woodward will be here when it happens. Dick Cleaveland said it would be nice to have an organizational chart when it does happen. Jane Bretnall asked if there was any word on a name change. Carol replied that there was no word as yet.

Carol reviewed PMI's she had received:

- The first PMI was directed toward Dietician, so Carol said she would pass it along to her. The question was asked if eating leftovers or re-heating foods reduces the nutritional value of food. Does raw or cooked food have more nutritional value?
- Someone submitted a comment saying that they had walked through the Memory Garden and how beautiful it was and the sounds of the fountains were soothing.

In follow-up to an issue at a previous meeting, Carol said that Chuck indicated he found some siding to replace areas that had been torn by the weed whackers and will replace those pieces.

Nancy Krail introduced new West Wing residents: George & Thelma Maxey (#109) and Bob & Peg Partlow (#105).

At that time, Carol opened the floor for questions and comments.

Rebecca Rogers said at the last meeting there was discussion about formalizing the process when residents would like to suggest a change. She said she had submitted a petition and a cover letter to both Carol and Gil Kaufman and hasn't heard anything back about it. Carol said that they would review it and discuss with her.

George Maxey said he was told there was WiFi available. Carol said that WiFi is available in the Bistro and goes down the East and West Wing hallways to apartments #128 and #228 in the East Wing and #115 and #215 in the West Wing. She said that Springpoint has bigger ideas for WiFi and she needs to get help with their structure.

Llywella Stuchlik said that the bus was scheduled to go to Gilligan's but no reservation was made. Curt Christensen said that he spoke with them and they don't take reservations for groups larger than 10 people. Jean Carpenter was able to find another restaurant that would accommodate the group. Carol explained that the Activity Committee decides on the restaurant and a resident generally volunteers to make the reservation. She should talk to Carol Bishop about it.

Someone asked if there was going to be a meeting next month. Carol said that she plans to have a meeting to keep everyone informed.

A resident asked what the 3 stars on the stage were for. They were decorations that were put up when the Chorus had their concert, but were never taken down.

Dick Cleaveland asked if Administration was okay with residents being friends with Cadbury on Facebook. She said that's fine and believes the Facebook page can be found under Cadbury Senior Services.

Carol told everyone to have a nice evening and stay cool, and the meeting was ended.

Barbara White, Recorder 7 13 17